rtmnuonline.com

## NIR/KW/18/5517

## Bachelor of Commerce (Computer Application) (B.C.C.A.) Semester–I Examination ENGLISH AND BUSINESS COMMUNICATION-I

## Compulsory Paper-1

Time: Three Hours] [Maximum Marks: 80

**N.B.**:— All questions are compulsory.

1. (A) Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given under it:

> Much of the time of a savage is taken up in providing for his safety. He tries to defend himself against those he is able to fight; he seeks hiding places from those who are too strong for him. The remedy for this miserable state of things is to be found in a settled Government. To guard against foreign enemies and bands of robbers, Government provides soldiers. There are police to apprehend criminals, judges to try them, and prisons for their confinement. Were there no Government, every man would require to carry arms for his defence or to pay other men to defend him. If defrauded or injured, there would be no judge to decide the case. Neither would there by any roads, or post offices or any other public services.

> To pay for soldiers, police, judges and other officers, there must be taxes. If a person tried to defend himself it would cost him far more, and, after all, the protection would be very insufficient.

## **Questions:**

- What is the problem of a savage?
- (ii) Why is a settled Government necessary?
- (iii) What would happen if there were no Government?
- (iv) What is the purpose of taxes?
- (v) Pick out the words in the passage which nearly mean:
  - understand (i) arrest (ii)

10

2

Match any two of the following words in Column A with their correct synonyms given in (B) (i) Column B:

	Column A		Column B	
(a)	Begin	(i)	Cruel	
(b)	Contrary	(ii)	Actual	
(c)	Savage	(iii)	Opposite	
(d)	Real	(iv)	Start	

(ii) Match any **two** of the following words in Column A with their correct antonyms given in Column B:

	Column A		Column B	
(a)	Begin	(i)	Hate	
(b)	Night	(ii)	End	
(c)	Junior	(iii)	Day	
(d)	Love	(iv)	Senior	2

- (iii) Give one word substitution for the following group of words (any two):
  - (a) A place where birds are kept.
  - (b) One who makes things out of wood.
  - (c) The scientific study of animal life.
  - (d) A list of subjects to be considered at a meeting.

2

**OR**What, according to Roald Dahl, are the adverse effects of watching television?

5